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WOLLONGONG ACADEMICS FIGURE PROMINENTLY IN 
PRESTIGIOUS SYDNEY UNIVERSITY JOURNAL 

The over-45-years-old Current Affairs Bulletin, produced 
by the University of Sydney, has emerged in a completely 
revised form and Wollongong academics feature prom-
inently in the first face-lifted issue. 

The journal, which is read throughout Australia, and has 
some overseas readership as well, is noted for the 
in-depth nature of its articles. 

In the June issue the 'cover story' entitled 'Can the 
Accord Survive?' is written by Robert Castle, senior 
lecturer in Economics, and Jim Hagan, Associate Prof-
essor in History, at this University. Their theme is that 
the Prices and Income Accord is at the heart of the 
Hawke government's economic program. The wide-
ranging social contract, they say, rests on the foundation 
of an incomes policy. The policy is designed to influence 
the market behaviour of companies and trade unions 
within a framework of a more expansionary economic 
course, which the government has substituted for the 
contractionism favoured by the Fraser government. 
Continuing success of this expansionary policy depends 
primarily upon the ability of the Accord to contain 
inflation. 

Robert Castle and Jim Hagan examine the prospects for 
the Accord in the light of the experience of other OECD 
countries in operating incomes policies. They analyse 
the economic and political rationales for these policies 
and the major factors which caused some of them to 
collapse, and identify the components of the more 
successful policies. Finally they examine the political 
and economic factors affecting the Accord. 

In another article in the June CAB the need for taxation 
reform in Australia is examined by John Mangan, 
senior lecturer in Economics at this University. 

His theme is that reform is urgently needed for both 
social and economic reasons. Increasingly over the past 
two decades income tax payments have been borne 
disproportionately by pay-as-you-earn (PAYE) tax-
payers - that is, wage and salary earners. The effects of 
this trend are felt in consumer demand, economic 
activity, industrial relations and in social relations 
within the community. These inequalities in the Aust-
ralian tax system are a serious barrier to the govern-
ment's aim of producing consensus within Australian 
society. 

John Mangan examines trends in income tax payments 
in Australia over the past 25 years and reviews some of 
the options for taxation reform. 

Yet another link between the two universities is that 
responsible for the new-look Current Affairs Bulletin 
design is George Wilson, the journal's Senior Executive 
Editor, who is also Editor of The University of Wollon-
gong Gazette, and other Wollongong publications and 
who, in Giles Pickford's absence on leave, is attempting 
to cobble together this Campus News. 
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General Notices There were many positive and enthusiastic responses -
"when can I enrol?" was a frequent question. The only 
incident which significantly marred the day was the loss 
of a computer disk on the Friday afternoon. 

OFF TO CHINA 

Dr Yew-Chaye Loo, Senior Lecturer in the Department 
of Civil and Mining Engineering, will leave Wollongong 
tomorrow (June 22) for a month-long academic visit 
to the People's Republic of China. 

On invitation of the Chinese Ministry of Education, 
Dr Loo's itinerary will include Zhejiang University in 
Hangzhou, Tianjin University in Tianjin, Xian Institute 
of Metallurgy and Construction Engineering, Northeast 
University of Technology in Shenyang and Beijing Uni-
versity of Iron and Steel Technology. The last three 
institutions have formal links with Wollongong Uni-
versity. 

At Zhejiang University, Dr Loo will give a series of 
seven research seminars on bridge analysis, concrete 
engineering and computer applications in structural 
engineering. The four seminars scheduled at Tianjin will 
be mainly on bridge and concrete engineering. In add-
ition, one seminar each will be delivered at Xian and the 
Northeast University. 

Dr Loo joined the University (then Wollongong Uni-
versity College) in 1974. From 1981 to 1984 he was on 
an Australian Government secondment to the Asian 
Institute of Technology, an international postgraduate 
engineering school in Bangkok; where he held a position 
of Associate Professor of Structural Engineering. He 
returned to Wollongong last December. 

SUCCESSFUL YEAR 12 DAY 

Another successful Introduction Day for Year 12 
students was held on campus on Wednesday and Friday 
June 12 and 14. An estimated 800 people visited over 
the two days. Most were from schools, though a few 
prospective mature age students took the opportunity 
to acquaint themselves better with the University before 
sitting the Special Admissions test in July. Some of our 
visitors came from as far afield as Goulburn, Moss Vale 
and Nowra. Sydney schools, too, were well represented. 

Publicity and Information would like to thank all staff 
who contributed to the success of the day. Some depart-
ments, such as Physics and Geography, have made a 
stated commitment to greater schools liaison, and took 
a good deal of trouble to produce an effective present-
ation. Their efforts are particularly appreciated. 

Again, thanks to everyone involved, and please let us 
have suggestions for improvements - extensions 3916 or 
3926. 

LINK SEVERED BY DEATH OF WILLIAM 
PEASCOD 

Internationally recognised as an artist of note (whose 
paintings are to be found in many parts of the University), 
and highly respected as an outstanding mountaineer, 
Mr William (Bill) Peascod met his death on May 17 as 
he was climbing the Great Slab on Clogwyn D'Ur Arduu 
in Snodonia, Wales. He was second in a party led by 
Mr Don Whillans when he collapsed on the rope. He was 
65. 

Bill Peascod was born the son of a miner near Mary-
port in West Cumbria and at the age of 14 followed his 
father down the pit. It was three years later that he 
started rock climbing, applying his phenomenal physical 
strength as a coal miner to a growing appreciation of 
the challenge and the beauty of Lake District crags. 

With his climbing partner Bert Beck, a Workington 
teacher, in the late 1940s he pushed the standard of 
Lakeland climbing into new realms of difficulty. The 
guidebooks contain many rock climbs of bold and 
elegant quality which he discovered. 

In the 1950s he emigrated to Australia and lectured in 
mining at Wollongong, where he began his painting 
career. His work swiftly won recognition with exhibitions 
at the leading Australian galleries and numerous awards 
and prizes. It was an art prize that took him in 1971 to 
Japan where he met his second wife Etsu. It was she who 
recognized on her first visit to the Lake District that it 
was the light and colour of those hills that the artist 
Peascod had been recapturing in his work. 

They returned to the lakes five years ago with their 
daughter and settled near Bassenthwaite. Peascod imm-
ediately became active again in the climbing world, 
winning the particular respect of a new generation of 
rock climbers who had taken his sport to its next stage 
of development. He was a vice-president of the British 
Mountaineering Council, the governing body of British 
mountaineering, and a vice-president of the .Fell and 
Rock Climbing .Club of the English Lake District. 

Recently he appeared on television in the series Lakeland 
Rock where, partnered by Chris Bonington, he led 
perhaps his greatest rock climb, Eagle Front near Butter-
mere, still a formidable route which he discovered more 
than 40 years ago. 

His language as he moved across the greasy holes on the 
climb's crux seemed to offend some viewers but was 
defended by both the BBC and the Bishop of Hull as 
justified under the circumstances. 

His autobiography Journey After Dawn was published 
recently. It reflects a man of great warmth, humanity 
and quiet wisdom. 	 The Times, 20 May, 1985. 

2 



Unadvice can help promote new products, techniques, 
and ideas, at overseas trade fairs. Enquiries to Peter 
Sophios on (042) 270076. 

THE NSW INSTITUTE FOR EDUCATIONAL 
RESEARCH 

women studying at postgraduate level, although other 
women may apply. 

Members of the NSW Institute for Educational Research 
will be visiting the University today to share some of 
their research activities and encourage educational 
research in the Illawarra. An informal lunch will be held 
at 12.30 pm followed by presentations of papers at 1.30 
pm. Each paper will provide a brief summary of the part-
icipant's most recent research on the themes of relevance 
to and implications for educational practice. 

The meeting will be held in the Meeting Room (Building 
20) (formerly the Institute Council Room) and invit-
ations to attend are extended to any interested readers 
and friends. Lunch will be provided by the Faculty of 
Education. 

STUDENT DISCOUNT 

A ten per cent student discount is available by the Union 
for food purchases made at the Union Bistro. Those 
wanting to claim the discount must first notify the 
waitress of their claim at the time of placing the order 
and must produce a satisfactory I.D. card or receipt. 

PROBLEMS WITH READING AND WRITING 
MID—YEAR RECESS COURSE 

The ways in which some students write essays and read 
text material contrasts sharply with the ways skilled 
writers and readers approach the same tasks. 

The Centre for Studies in Literacy will be conducting 
intensive courses in essay writing and reading for Uni-
versity purposes during the mid-year recess. This is a 
free service to all students and application forms are 
available by phoning 270973 before the end of June. 

Special assistance is also available for those students 
for whom English is a Second Language who wish to 
improve their level of English literacy. 

Individual tutorials and small group tutorials are also 
now available by appointment. 

CULTURE CRAFT GALLERY PORT KEMBLA 

An ethnic arts and crafts centre has been established 
under the Community Employment Program (CEP) as 
a community owned venture managed by the Port 
Kembla Chamber of Commerce. 

The Culture Craft Gallery is located at 60 Wentworth 
Street, Port Kembla, and the organisers hope that by 
selling traditional arts and crafts from different countries 
on a consignment basis, the shop will become self 
supporting when the CEP funds have been expended. 

The Gallery currently needs stocks to fill the shelves. 
Anyone interested in helping may call Belinda on 
(042) 741730, or call into the Gallery between 9 am and 
5 pm, Monday to Friday. 

Belinda Simic (042) 741730; Ann Bubb/Margaret 
Bowen (042) 742608. 

A CAREER DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP 
FOR WOMEN 

A career development workshop for women will be held 
in the Counselling Centre on July 2 and July 4 from 
5.30 pm to 8.30 pm. It is particularly designed for 

The workshop will cover the areas of career planning 
and interview and application writing skills. 

Contact Beth Urwin (extension 3592) if you wish to 
attend. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO INTENDING 
MATURE—AGE APPLICANTS 

The Special Admissions Test (S.A.T.) for admission to 
the University in 1986 will be held on July 9. This will 
allow successful applicants to apply by October 2. and 
avoid the $30 late fee payable after that date. 

The Special Admissions Test gives applicants who do 
not have the normal admission qualifications and who 
will be over 21 by June 30, in the year of testing, the 
opportunity to undertake studies at degree level. 

For application forms for the S.A.T., contact Student 
Enquiries, The University of Wollongong, P.O. Box 1144, 
Wollongong, N.S.W. 2500. Phone (042) 270927. 

Closing date June 28. Registration fee is $10. 

CAMPUS INTERVIEW PROGRAMME 

Stage 1 — July 16 

Australian Customs Service 
An information session and individual interviews will 
be given to all students interested in a career in comput-
ing. Both second and final year students are welcome to 
attend. 

Department of Industry, Technology and Commerce 
Informal information sessions will be held for final year 
students. The Department is currently recruiting for 
Accountants, Economists and Assistant Research Offic-
ers. 

Bookings for the above visits must be made at the 
Counselling Centre by WEDNESDAY JULY 10. 

EXTENSIONS TO THE LIBRARY 

The University has been advised, by the Commonwealth 
Tertiary Education Commission, of an allocation of 
$4 million for extensions to the Michael Birt Library 
and a Library Building User Committee, chaired by 
Professor D. Jackson, has been established so that 
planning for the development can proceed. 

The Committee's role is to represent the views of the 
users of the Library so that these can be taken into 
account during the planning process and in preparing 
the design of the extension of the Library. 

As a part of the planning process, it is the University's 
task to specify its requirements for the proposed extens- 
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ion and' accordingly, the Library Building User Comm-
ittee is interested in collecting comments from users of 
the Library. 

The centres were chosen from more than 120 detailed 
proposals, and the final selection followed consultation 
with relevant Commonwealth departments and agencies, 
and with other specialist organisations. 

Members of staff and students are invited to forward 
their written comments to the Secretary of the Library 
Building User Committee, Ms. Jacqueline Jakeman, 
Buildings and Grounds Section, by Friday, June 28. 

RETIREMENT DINNER FOR 
PROFESSOR ALEX CLARKE 

Professor Alex Clarke will officially retire from the 
staff of the University of Wollongong on June 28. 

To mark his retirement, a dinner will be held in the 
Common Room of the Union on Friday June 28 at 7 pm, 
and it is hoped that friends and colleagues will attend to 
make this significant occasion. 

A three course meal will be served, and the price, includ-
ing beer, wine and orange juice, is $20 per head. Please 
note that vegetarian meals can be provided, but only if 
ordered at the time of booking tickets. 

Tickets may be obtained from Mrs. Faye Franklin, 
Administration. Bookings for the dinner close today. 

Any person unable to attend the Dinner but wishing to 
make a contribution to the presentation is invited to do 
so by sending such contribution to Faye Franklin, c/-
Administration. Cheques should be made payable to 
"A. Clarke Retirement". 

Professor Clarke has declined to accept a retirement gift. 
He intends instead to donate any contributions to finance 
a Fourth Year Scholarship to a meritorious student, 
from any discipline, to assist that student in financing 
his/her final year studies. 

FUNDS FOR SEVEN KEY CENTRES OF 
TEACHING AND RESEARCH 

Seven Key Centres of Teaching and Research in higher 
education institutions across Australia are to share about 
$3 million in special funding over the next three years. 

The Minister for Education, Senator Susan Ryan, 
declared that the seven centres would share equally the 
$1 million made available under a special Commonwealth 
Tertiary Education Commission program for each year 
of the 1985-87 triennium. 

The centres to be funded are: 

Centre for Advanced Computing Sciences (New South 
Wales Institute of Technology); 

Joint Centre for Statistical Sciences (University of 
Melbourne/La Trobe University/Monash University/ 
Royal Melbourne Institute of Technology); 

Centre for Computer Integrated Manufacturing 
(Swinburne Institute of Technology); 

Centre for Land Information Studies (Queensland 
Institute of Technology/University of Queensland); 

Centre for Resource Exploration (Western Australian 
Institute of Technology); 

Centre for Advanced Study in Petroleum Geology 
and Geophysics (University of Adelaide); 

Centre in Aboriginal Studies and Education (South 
Australian College of Advanced Education). 

Senator Ryan said that the standard of applications was 
high and the funds available restricted the number of 
centres which could be approved. The possibility of 
funding additional centres could be examined in the 
1985/86 Budget context. 

Senator Ryan said that the principal aims of the Key 
Centres program were to improve teaching and research 
standards through concentration of effort, with part-
icular emphasis on undergraduate work; to assist the 
transfer of high-quality students and staff between 
higher education institutions; to help higher education 
respond to demands for expertise, particularly in areas 
relevant to national development; and to promote co-
operation between higher education and industry. 

Further information: Richard Scherer(062) 731343. 

Seminars 

Further details about the seminars are shown on the 
'Campus News' noticeboard. 

EDUCATION IN LITERACY 

A conference under the title of Education in Literacy 
will be held by the Illawarra Region Educational Re-
search Council on Saturday August 10. The Conference 
will take place in the Pentagon Building, beginning with 
registration at 8.45 am and ending at approximately 
4.15 pm. 

The address of welcome will be given by the Vice-
Chancellor, Professor Ken McKinnon, and the opening 
of the conference address will be given by Alderman 
Frank Arkell, Lord Mayor of Wollongong. 

Papers during the morning sessions will be presented by 
Professor Dame Leonie Kramer (Literacy in Relation to 
Reading), and Mr Chris Maher, Training Officer A.I.S. 
Pty Ltd (Community Demands on Literacy). 

In the period immediately before the lunch break 
prizes for the student writing competition sponsored by 
the Illawarra Mercury and the Illawarra District of P 
& C Associations will be presented by Mr David Jones, 
President of the Illawarra P & C Association, and Mr 
Peter Newell, Editor of The Mercury. 

Afternoon sessions will focus on Before and After Pre-
School Years - Mrs Deanna Morgan, Principal, Mon-
tessori School, Wollongong, and Adult Education - Mrs 
Pat Mansour, Adult Education Adviser. 

Later in the afternoon the conference will be addressed 
by Dr Brian Cambourne, Head of the Centre for Studies 
in Literacy in the University, and Mr Tony Ball, of the 
NSW Department of Technical and Further Education 
(TAFE). 

Summing-up will be by Mrs Ethel Schouten, Deputy 
Principal of Oak Flats Primary School. 

TAPESTRY WEAVING 

Textile Department Workshop (open to anyone), July 
77 and 28. Cost $30 plus materials. Contact 270891. 
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MEMBERS GAIN THE FOLLOWING 
BENEFITS FROM JOINING THE FRIENDS 

OF THE UNIVERSITY 

* Free borrowing rign is at the University Library. 
* Eligibility to register on the Uniadvice Consult-

ants List. 
* Access to the University Union. 
• Discounted rates and preferential bookings at 

Friends functions such as concerts, plays, 
sporting events, etc. 

* The right to attend seminars and conferences 
advertised in "Campus News". 

* Access to the services of Uniadvice at special 
rates. 

* Opportunity to attend Graduation Ceremonies 
and other ceremonial occasions at the University. 

* Discounted rates at the University Bookshop. 
* Use of Friends Board Room facilities. 

The first year of membership is free. Thereafter 
$10 per annum or $40 life membership. Enquiries 
to Giles Pickford (042) 270073. 

PAPERMAKING 

Papermaking, also by the Textile Department, Sept- 
ember 14 and 15. Students will make paper and explore 
casting techniques. $30 plus materials. Contact 270891. 

Say Goodbye to the Past, says director Des Davis, is a 
an exciting new play. "You don't often see a new play 
so well-finished when it goes into its first rehearsal", 
he said. "This is a beautifully-written piece of theatre, 
which can't fail to touch the audience." 

AUSTRALIAN CURRICULUM STUDIES 
ASSOCIATION 

Working Together for Improvement --Curriculum R b 
August 23-27, La Trobe University, Melbourne. 

FUELS AND LUBRICANTS 

Thursday June 27. National Science Centre, Parkville, 
Melbourne - 1.30 pm to 8.30 pm. SAE Automative 
Seminars. 

AUSTRALIAN INSTITUTE OF MANAGE-
MENT — EDUCATION PROGRAM 

July 4 and 11: Computer Awareness frd- Executives. 
July 1,2 and 3: Positive Negotiation Skills. 
August 19 and 20: Effective Health Presentation Skills. 
October 1, 8, 15, 22 and 29: Occupational Health and 

Safety. 

Concerts, Exhibitions 
and Entertainment 

THE BRIDGE WILL OPEN ON THE FOURTH 
OF JULY 

It's not every fourth of July when there's a reason to 
kick up your heels in Wollongong. But this fourth of 
July there will be people coming from all over the 
place, and a host of Wollongong people heading for the 
unlikely mecca of Coniston to engage in activities of the 
celebratory kind. They'll be going to the greatest Open-
ing Night ever held in Wollongong: the opening of 
Theatre South's new home, THE BRIDGE THEATRE. 

Like the Opening Night, the play will be very special. 
It's a new play, Say Goodbye to the Past, written for 
the opening by Wollongong playwright, Bill Neskovski. 
Neskovski is one of Australia's most promising young 
playwrights and has al 2ady h .c1 a play workshopped 
and very favourably ecHveo at the National Play-
wrights° Conference in Canberra, the annual gathering 
of Australian playwrights, actors, directors and working 
professionals in the theatre:. 

Say Goodbye to the Past (a title not without significance 
for this theatre company, until recently without a home) 
is a very moving, very funny play set in a suburban Port 
Kembla home. Its main - haracter, Ilinka, is a Macedonian 
woman of 65. She's raised two children in Australia, 
and her husband has died. Her children have left home. 
Her son, Sasho, has done the unforgivable thing: he's 
married a "kangaroo". 

In her youth, Ilinka was a very good actress in her home-
land, Macedonia. Her husband, Dimce, was also an actor, 
and when he pays his frequent "visits" to her during the 
play, they act out scenes from their former triumphs. 
Dimce's "visits" (in his wife's memory) represent some 
of the comic highlights of the play. The scenes with her 
son are also delightfully comic, in the "Mother and 
Son" vein. 

Ilinka is played by Faye Montgomery, well-known to 
Theatre South audiences for her many excellent perform-
ances in Theatre South productions. Dimce is played by 
David Ives, who played various roles in Theatre South's 
recent production, And Tonight we Anchor in Twofold 
Ray Craig rca, ce, a new member of Theatre South's 
company, will play Sasho. Craig is a recent graduate of 
the National Institute of Dramatic Art, and plays Greg in 
Theatre South's Pressure Points. 

Say Goodbye to the Past is designed by Cliff Kelsall, 
Theatre South's production manager, who also design-
ed the BRIDGE THEATRE. He will have two reasons 
to celebrate the fourth of July. 

Theatre South will have a spacious foyer, box office 
and bar at the new Bridge Theatre. Bookings are now 
being taken for the subscription season, and for Say 
Goodbye to the Past which runs till July 20. 

For bookings and enquiries - telephone Theatre South 
on 270705. 

MUGS (AND MULLED WINE) 

A Special exhibition of mugs for tea, coffee, soup, 
beer, wine, Saturda y  June 22 and Sunday June 23, 
noon - 5 pm, Graham Gallery, 135 Cordeaux Road, 
Kembla Heights. 



OPERATIC ARIA COMPETITION 

The Illawarra Mercury Operatic Aria Competition, 
presented by the Illawarra Music Club, takes place this 
month. The Semi-Finals will be held in the University 
Union Hall on Friday June 28 at 7 p.m. and the Finals 
on Saturday June 29 in the Wollongong Town Hall at 
8 p.m. 

Admission charges are $7, concession ticket $4 and 
family ticket $14. 

Bookings, University Union. 

1985 THE YEAR OF YOUTH —
"YOUNG ARTISTS OF PROMISE" 

A free public exhibition of drawings by children and 
students. 

It is singularly appropriate in this Year of Youth that an 
Australian University is promoting an exhibition of 
drawings titled "Young Artists of Promise". Selected 
drawings cover an age range from Pre Primary, Primary, 
Secondary to Tertiary Education. 

These young artists are currently studying in either 
Schools, Colleges or University in the Illawarra region 
or Sydney. 

In a single exhibition space it is possible to enjoy, com-
pare and evaluate drawings done by very young children 
through to adult tertiary students. Thus the exhibition 
gives emphasis to drawing as a visual language - an 
international language. We would have to be specialist 
scholars to understand ancient foreign texts such as the 
'Dead Sea Scrolls' or ancient Egyptian writing. Yet we 
can comprehend, appreciate and enjoy drawings made 
by our distant forebears who lived sixteen thousand or 
more years ago, and drew on cave walls as Lascaux 
in South France. 

It could also be argued that never was there more need 
for educational establishments to cultivate the creative 
side of the young who live in a world full of changes; 
facing as they do the potential horrors of nuclear holo-
caust; the ever rising world population and the inability 
of human beings to organise their affairs to prevent 
acute hunger, indeed famine, how widespread in certain 
regions of the world. Perhaps less dramatically but no 
less importantly is the need to ensure that living in 
city complexes does not blight or diminish the human 
spirit but enriches it. 

In this context this exhibition is one to be enjoyed but 
it has an underlying seriousness of purpose. Not least 
is the continuing validity and worth of drawing as an 
essential discipline in training young children and 
students. 

Open to the public until Sunday June 23,2 pm to 5 pm. 

In the Long Gallery, University of Wollongong, Entrance 
4, Building 25. 

Staff Changes and 
Movements 

Appointments 

Dr W.J2Zealey, Lecturer, Physics 

Mrs M.J. Vandenbrink, Library Assistant, Library 
Mr ► .C. Piper, Snr. Consultant, Computer Centre 
Mr N. Diffy, Secretary/Manager, University Union 
Mr I.J. Williams, Professional Officer, Civil & Mining Eng. 
Mrs A Rickersey, P/T Word Processor Operator, Faculty 

of Commerce 
Mr A.W. Reiners, Technical Officer, School of Health 

Sciences 
Mr J. Britton, Technical Officer, Civil & Mining Eng. 
Ms J. Aspley, Secretary, H.P.S. 
Dr K.G. Russell, Snr. Lecturer, Mathematics 
Mr N.E. Hall, Snr. Lecturer, Education 
Mrs Y. Orr, Computer Trainee, Computer Centre 
Ms M.C. Pickett, Research Assistant, Psychology 
Miss E. Samaras, Laboratory Asst., Psychology 
Ms C.A. Preston, Research Officer P/T, Psychology 
Mr M. Solitro, Technical Officer, School of Health 

Sciences 
Mr W.R. Swan, Maintenance Assistant, Buildings and 

Gounds 
Miss H. Paulucci, Research Assistant, E.E.O. 
Mr N.R. McKay, Motor Mechanic, Buildings & Grounds 
Mrs C. Peacock, P/T Incremental Clerk, Chemistry 
Ms M.L. Cooper, Graduate Assistant, Uni. Secretary's 

Division 

Departures 

Miss J. Pomfrett, Administrative Assistant, University 
Secretary's Division 

Mrs S. Huntley-Moore, Graduate Assistant, Academic 
and Student Services 

Mrs H. Tibbits, Graduate Assistant, Buildings & Grounds 

Scholarships and Prizes 

Details of the scholarships and prizes below are displayed 
on the Campus News Notice Board situated at 49 
Northfields Avenue. Application forms are available 
from the Student Enquiries Office. 

TRAVEL FELLOWSHIPS 

The Australian Institute of Tertiary Educational Admin-
istrators has set up a Travel Fellowship scheme. It is 
intended that, in the first instance, one Fellovvship will 
be granted each year. 

The Travel Fellowship is intended to assist a member of 
the Institute to undertake a project in Australia or over-
seas with the intent of developing proposals for improv-
ing the management of tertiary institutions or the co-
ordinating agencies associated with tertiary education in 
Australia. The project may involve participation in 
conferences, workshops, seminars and/or undertaking 
studies or in-depth investigations concerned with a man-
agement problem or issue. 

A grant of up to $2000 will be made towards the ex-
penses of the successful applicant. The applicant's 
project must have the support of his/her institution's 
chief executive or head, and the applicant must have 
access to additional finance if this is necessary to enable 
the project to be completed. The Travel Fellowship 
must be commenced during 1986. 

It is expected that the successful applicant will submit 
to the Institute a written report on his/her project 
within three months of the termination of the Travel 
Fellowship. The report will be submitted to the editors 
of the Journal of Tertiary Educational Administration 
for publication, if it is considered suitable. 
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This is the card: 

These are (some of) 
the discounts: 
• Murray Valley Airlines  •  Australian Ballet  •  Hunter Valley Theatre Co. 
• Hole in the Wall (Perth)  •  Canberra Youth Theatre Co.  •  Honeydew 
Wholemeal Restaurant (ACT)  •  Double Bay Steakhouse (Sydney) 
• Pancake Kitchen (Adelaide)  •  City Mercers (Lismore)  •  Birch, Carrot 
& Coyle (Old.)  •  Fountain Health Foods (Bendigo)  •  Academic & General 
Bookshop (Melbourne)  •  Blue Surf Rider (Perth)  •  El Cabillo Blanco 
(Sydney)  •  Cardiff Cycle Centre (Newcastle)  •  Knitting Nook (Adelaide) 
• Student Travel Australia  •  Swan Insurance (through SSA)  •  Lets Travel 
Magazine  •  El Toro Menswear (Ballarat)  •  Olsens Cycles (Geelong) 
• Academy Cinema City (Adelaide)  •  Rocking Horse Records (Brisbane) 
• OPSM  •  East West Airlines  •  Port Cinema (Perth)  •  A. G. Smith 
(Wafrnambool)  •  Cygnet Cinema (Perth)  •  Hoyts Theatres  •  Tarragindi 
Squash Courts (Brisbane)  •  EastcoastJeans  •  Thrifty Rent-a-car  •  Green 
Ginger (Armidale)  •  Bathurst Friendly Pharmacy  •  Buon Gusto Restaurant 
(Sydney)  •  TAA  •  Radio Rentals  •  Kensington Sports Centre (Sydney) 
• Southern Pacific Hotels Corporation  •  Jackson Surfboards (Sydney) 
• Stefan Hair Fashions (Brisbane)  •  Jeans Inn (Traralgon)  •  Law Book 
Company (Perth)  •  Fitch the Rubber Man (Adelaide)  •  Beaurepaires 
• Hair 2000 (Sydney)  •  Airlines of Northern Australia  •  Dyno Tune (ACT) 
• Salisbury Art Supplies (Adelaide)  •  Fleetwood Stores (Perth) 
• Warrnambool Books 

Over 2000 Australian outlets 
For full details get an ISIC and the 

National Student Discount Scheme Directory 
which points you in the right direction. 

See your student union or 
Student Travel Australia office for more details. 
The 'SIC is only available to full-time students, 

at a cost of S5 & requires a passport sized photograph. 

LISSA 

AUSTRALIA—CHINA EXCHANGE 

The attention of Campus News has been drawn to an 
application for Fellowships by the Academy of Social 
Sciences in Australia and the Australian Academy of the 
Humanities. The Fellowship is entitled The Academies' 
Australia-China Exchange in the Humanities and Social 
Sciences, and applications are invited from scholars 
interested in visiting China, either individually or as a 
member of a small group with common study programs, 
under the Joint Exchange Agreement present operating 
between Australian Academies of the Humanities and 
the Social Sciences and the Chinese Academy of Social 
Sciences in Beijing. 

For scholars travelling alone, reasonable facility in the 
Chinese language is necessary unless private arrange-
ments can be made for interpretation while in China. 
Groups should have at least one member fluent in 
Chinese. 

Successful applicants will normally spend from three to 
six weeks working in Institutes under the control of, or 
associated with, the Chinese Academy, which will be 
responsible for their expenses and itinerary within 
China. The Australian Academies will meet travel costs 
to China and return. 

The award of Exchange Fellowships will be subject to 
the approval of the Chinese Academy and will be for the 
calendar year 1986. Applications close on July 30 this 
year. 

Further information from The Secretary, Academy of 
the Social Sciences in Australia, GPO Box 1956, Canberra, 
ACT 2601. Telephone: (062) 491788. 

Job Vacancies 

Details of the following positions are displayed on the 
Campus News Notice Board situated at 49 Northfields 
Avenue. 

Murdoch, WA Lecturer in South-east Asian Studies 
School of Human Communication 

Lecturer in English and Comparative 
Literature 

Wollongong 
	

Lithographic Operators (2 positions) 
Printery 

Consultant Programmer - Computer 
Centre 

Graduate Assistant Grade 1 (limited 
term) Academic and Student Services 

Administrative Officer  -  Planning and 
Development Section 

Administrative Assistant Grade 1/Grad-
uate Assistant Grade 1  -  Buildings and 
Grounds Section 

James Cook 
	

Lecturer Social Anthropology 
Dept. of Behavioural Sciences 

Otago (NZ) 
	

Lecturer/Snr. Lecturer in Anaesthesia 
Wellington Clinical School of Medicine 
and Wellington Hospital Board 

ANU 
	

Fellow/Senior Fellow and Head (one 
position) Contemporary China Centre 

Postdoctoral Fellow Grade 1/Research 
Fellow  -  Research School of Pacific 
Studies North Australia Research Unit 

Fellow/Senior Fellow/Professorial 
Fellow (two positions)  -  Research 
School of Social Sciences, Department 
of Demography 

Postdoctoral Fellow/Research Fellow/ 
Senior Research Fellow - Research 
School of Social Sciences Automated 
Reasoning Project 

Senior Lecturer/Lecturer 	Faculty of 
Law 

'‘4,sk , 4,A•‘4w4;N4,gs,N4k 
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Research Grants 

MAJOR RESEARCH GRANTS 

The University Research Grants Committee is currently 
calling for applications for major grants for 1986, 
requiring the employment of: 

1. Full-time research associates. 
2. Full-time research assistants. 

A maximum of two awards are made for each of these 
each year and are for a period of up to two years. 

Applications for these close on 31 July 1985. Applicat-
ion forms and further information can be obtained 
from Trevor Smith on extension 3079. 

NATIONAL HEALTH & MEDICAL RESEARCH 
COUNCIL FELLOWSHIPS 

Applications are invited for National Health and Medical 
Research Fellowships as follow: C.J. Martin Fellowships 
(Australian post-doctoral fellowships only). Neil Hamil-
ton Fairley Fellowships (Australian Applied Health 
Sciences Fellowships only); Australian Post-Doctoral 
Fellowships (C.J. Martin Fellowship only); and the 
Australian Applied Health Sciences Fellowship (Neil 
Hamilton Fairley Fellowship only). 

Details from Trevor Smith on extension 3079. 

Advertisements 

Advertisements in "Campus News" are repeated each 
week until withdrawn, OR, until new advertisements 
push the old ones off the end of the column, whichever 
occurs first. 

FOR SALE: POT BELLY STOVE 

Masport Pittsburgh Pot Belly Stove. Four years old. 
Good condition $150. Contact B. Robson, ext 3622. 

SKI BOAT FOR SALE 

Ski Boat, V8 inboard, fibreglass hull, with trailer. 
$2,500 ono. Phone 272005. 

BLOCK OF LAND 

Block of land for sale: Average size block; Lot 18 
Birmingham Street, Cringila. Price $18,000 (negotiable). 
Phone Ross ext. 3936. 

TYPING SERVICE 

At the Community Administrative Bureau we offer a 
fast, efficient typing or word processing service for your 
assignments, theses or lecture notes. Our equipment 
consists of modern electronic typewriters and an Apple 
II Computer is available for work requiring word process-
ing. 

We are open from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday to Friday. 

Costs - 
Typing, word processing $1.50 per page (500 words) 
Book keeping $10.00 per hour or $7.00 per hour if 

unemployed. 

Data Base Entry - 40c per entry which includes data 
entry, proof reading, hard copy and first run of sticky 
labels (if required). 

Offset Printing - 1,000 single sided $30.00; 1,000 
double sided $43.00; Prices for smaller runs available 
upon application. 

Phone Jacqueline Ramm, Co-ordinator on 272611. 

************ *********** * * * ** ************ * * * * * * ***** * * * * * * * * * ***** ***** ** ***** *********** ** * ** * * * * * 

Discount 

► What card gives you more discounts 
than any other card? 
► What card gives you over 2000 
discounts around Australia? 
No! It's not American Express or Bankcard. 
It's the International Student Identity Card 
(for full-time students who can maximise 
discounts with this card) and the 
Australian Student Identity Card (for all 
students but this card does not get all 
discounts listed in the NSDS Directory). 
The National Student Discount Scheme 
Directory points you in the right direction. 

Get your card and start saving 
See your local student union for full details. 

YOUR CARD 
TO COINLESS 
COPYING 

IS COMING 
SOON! 
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